Dear members of the Los Angeles Board of Supervisors,

On behalf of the many Los Angelinos who suffer from electromagnetic sensitivity (EMS), I am writing to plead with you not to approve the proposed changes to Titles 16 and 22 of the Los Angeles County Code because of the serious health impacts associated with the densification of wireless technology which these changes will permit. 

A large, robust and growing body of scientific evidence is linking exposure to RF (wireless) radiation with serious health problems, including the constellation of symptoms associated with EMS, including headaches, dizziness, nausea, insomnia, tinnitus and inability to concentrate. For the tens of thousands of people who suffer from this condition, these symptoms can make life unbearable. 

More serious illnesses are also possible. A recent ten-year study by the National Toxicology Program of the National Institutes of Health, released in 2019, found "clear evidence" of increased cancer risk among lab animals exposed to RF radiation, as well as evidence of DNA damage and other biological impacts. This study adds to the thousands of published, peer-reviewed studies which demonstrate biological harm from exposure to RF radiation, even at levels considered safe by the FCC. 

As small cells proliferate in communities across the country, a threshold is being crossed, from voluntary exposures to involuntary exposures. This is forcing residents like me to either fortify our living spaces with EMF-blocking materials or abandon our homes and apartments as we seek safe refuge from the constant assault of RF radiation. This will be the inevitable result if you approve these changes. 

Fiber optic connections provide complete safety for users, as well as being faster, more reliable, less expensive, and less prone to accidents and fires. I urge you to use your influence to bring about the safe deployment of broadband connections for all the citizens of the County. 

Sincerely





